CAP Director's Report 3-19-2014

Aquatics

High school physical education classes are in the pool from 3/10 - 3/21 through out the day. The Blue Fins concluded their season with a Wibit party practice. The Sweetheart swim ran smoothly and was well attended.

The pool is conducting a Water Safety Instructor Certification course and Lifeguard Certification course over spring break. We hope to be able to hire a few new staff from the courses.

CAP CARE

CAP CARE and the Youth Center will be having a grade 4 parent meeting on Tuesday, April 8. We are hoping to ease the transition from CAP CARE to the Youth Center. This meeting is open to any parent of a grade 4 student, not just CAP CARE participants.

We are in the planning phases for Day Camp this summer. The weekly themes and trips are all planned. We will be sending home an informational flyer to all CES students shortly. We have 2-3 day camp counselor positions to fill for this summer.

Food Pantry

The last month we averaged 27 households coming to Food Pantry. Shelves have been well stocked from many donations and Second Harvest deliveries. The Million Pound Challenge is very helpful to the Pantry, resulting in thousands of dollars saved.

We served 191 meals at Community Cafe on March 6.

Youth Center

The Youth Center averaged 39 kids in February! We also served a total of 120 youth in the month of February. We continue to be above average for attendance. Jody is planning the installation of new flooring over spring break.

Seniors

The February luncheon had 26 seniors in attendance with entertainment from a Trombone player. We have 32 registered for the luncheon this week. We continue to have low/no numbers for other Thursday activities. If it continues through the summer we plan to try some new things in the fall.

Park

Planning for summer hires has begun, and positions should be filled by mid-April. Grounds work will begin in April as well. Season passes are available at a discounted rate through April.

Youth Athletics

Registration is underway for many sports right now. We are busy getting ready for spring and summer sports.

Current enrollment numbers for baseball:

44 ESYBL, 7 Pony, 8 Teener, 2 Legion

- Blue Jay baseball clinic was run by the CHS coaching staff, and was educational and fun for those that attended.

40 total for windmill softball

(Potential teams include: U10 Machine Pitch, U10 Live Pitch, U12, Combined U14 and U16)

9 for Little Ladies Running Club15 for Little Diggers Volleyball Clinic

30 for Recreational Soccer

Adult Athletics

Both men's basketball and coed volleyball concluded their seasons on 3/12. 1st and 2nd place teams in each league receive discount vouchers to be applied towards future adult sport seasons.

Current enrollment numbers include:

Try Cambridge Tri 15

Body Fit Session II 22

Body Fit Super Saturdays 16

Hardcore 11

Zumba 3, plus drop-ins

Yoga Canceled due to low enrollment

We will continue to look for other activities/sports to offer that are unique to CAP and the community.

Other Items

- Annual report to the Board of Education is March 17, 2014 at 6 pm.
- Bridgette and Anneke traveled to try out fitness equipment for the weight room. We are waiting to hear if we have received funding; donations are slowly coming in for the project, but we think if we secure the grant it will help us with more donations.

Respectfully Submitted, Bridgette Hermanson, Executive Director